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18 September 2023             C170721 

 

 
Tēnā koe 
 
 
Thank you for your email of 18 July 2023 to the Department of Corrections – Ara Poutama 
Aotearoa, requesting information about recruitment and resignations of Corrections staff. 
Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). I would like 
to apologise for the delay in this response reaching you. 
 
As you are aware, on 25 July 2023 we contacted you to explain that due to the way this data 
is stored, we would be required to review every unique job title within Corrections in order 
to provide you with the information you requested. As that would require significant 
substantial collation we consulted with you to determine if the scope of your request could 
be narrowed. Thank you for confirming you would like information for corrections officers in 
the first instance.  
 
Like many other organisations and businesses around the country, we have been facing on-
going challenges related to our staffing levels in recent years. We fully acknowledge the 
pressure this has placed on staff working in prisons, which is why we are making a concerted 
effort to recruit, retain and train frontline staff. 
 
This includes launching a new recruitment campaign, strengthening our recruitment 
processes, improving our onboarding processes, implementing new rosters which provide 
our staff with better work/life balance and help them to avoid fatigue, and continuously 
working to improve staff safety. Our staff have also been carrying out recruitment activities 
in their local communities (for example, information evenings for people interested in 
working with us). 
 
There has been an increase in the number of job applications received for new corrections 
officers, with more than 5,800 applications received since October 2022. Since that time we 
have also recruited 540 people into frontline roles, with many more in the recruitment 
pipeline. 
 
 
 
 












